
 

MILTON KEYNES LPA – RURAL TEAM - PCSO C9677 DAVID HUCKLE 

Contact 101 

Email:david.huckle@thamesvalley.police.uk 

Web: www.thamesvalley.police.uk 

 

Police Report – Hanslope – February 2023 

Crime Report / Incidents from 15th January 23 – 13th February 2023 

 
2 x Assault Without Injury, I x Suspicious Person, 1 x Dangerous dog, 2 x Missing Persons, 1 x 

Theft and 2 x Public Order = 9 in Hanslope during the period 15/01/23 to 13/02/23 

 

Community Forum Meeting for the North Rural West Community 
 
The new date is now Wednesday 15 February 2023 at 7:45pm – Castlethorpe Village Hall - All residents 
are welcome to attend.  

 

This Month’s Crime Reduction Advice is – Working with MK Neighbourhood 

Watch Association  

 

 

 

A Safer Community For 2023 

Neighbourhood Watch in the Milton Keynes district hopes you can share and join in with our wish for a 

safer and more secure place for ourselves, our families and our communities in 2023… and here’s how. 

Firstly, please sign up to Neighbourhood Watch by visiting www.ourwatch.org.uk  (click on Join us). One 

massive and immediate benefit of signing up is that you also register to receive Thames Valley Police 

Alerts. The Alert system is used by our local Police team to alert us of major crimes, incidents, missing 

people and other important appeals for vigilance and feedback in our areas. Quite simply, the more people 

who sign up, the more aware we are and the more opportunities we have to report back to the Police. 

Currently, we have approximately 13,000 residents signed up, but with your help, let’s add at least another 

2,023 to that! 

Secondly, again through the above website, click on ‘Find your local Neighbourhood Watch scheme’ and 

enter your postcode. There’s often a scheme close to you and by clicking on the actual title of the scheme, 

you can see its map and join. By joining, you help our work promoting safer homes and communities, as 

well as strengthening our partnership with the Police to support us and your local area.  

If there isn’t a Watch scheme that covers your area then what about starting one? After you have entered 

your postcode, you can scroll down and click to start a new scheme.  

mailto:david.huckle@thamesvalley.police.uk
http://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/
http://www.ourwatch.org.uk/


There is not a crazy amount of work to do to set up a scheme and we can help you. The reward is 

improving the awareness and wellbeing of your family and neighbours and encouraging a safer, more 

secure community.  

A Safer Community for 2023 Milton Keynes Neighbourhood Watch Association Nick King, Chair, Milton 

Keynes Neighbourhood Association If you need help or have any questions, contact us via 

www.mknhwa.org.uk lets make 2023 safer for our families and local communities 

Nick King, Chair, Milton Keynes Neighbourhood Association 

Nick has said that he would be quite happy to come and attend one of your parish council meetings to 
speak about MK NHW and working in partnership with Thames Valley Police. Nick can be contacted at 
enquiries@mknhwa.org.uk 

 

Newport Pagnell Police Office 

 

We are pleased to say that we have moved into our new building situated next to the fire station, and its 

good to be back in Newport Pagnell. 

We have a new neighbourhood Sgt Tom Montgomery, who joins the current neighbourhood Police team. 

PC Nina Earls (Neighbourhood Officer) 

PCSO Arlene Ormston (Rural East) 

PCSO David Huckle (Rural West) 

PCSO James Andrews (Olney) 

PCSO Terry Rhodes (Newport Pagnell) 

PCSO Travis Philips (Newport Pagnell)  

The old Police Station in Newport Pagnell has now seen the fencing going up and the construction 

company have moved in to demolish the old police houses, and to start work on a retirement complex. The 

Police Station its self will not be demolished, Churchill Developers have said they will give that building to 

the Town Council for use by them and the local community. 

Rural Crime Task Force 

The TVP Rural Crime Taskforce have been effectively named the best rural crime team in the country. 

They won the Rob Oliver Award, for excellence in the fight against construction plant and agricultural 

machinery theft, for being the most proactive rural taskforce.  

PC Dan Smith who was based in Newport Pagnell as the Neighbourhood Officer was one of three 

members of the team as CESAR champion awards for identifying different stolen vehicles through the 

CESAR database. 

The rural crime team regularly patrol our rural areas 

Thames Valley Alert Messaging 

Sign up to the free community messaging system Called Thames Valley Alert This site provides an 

invitation for you to participate in the exchange of information with Thames Valley Police, Neighbourhood 

Watch and other community groups. As a registered recipient you will not only benefit from two way 

messaging but may also learn about those in your community subject of anti-social behaviour orders, help 

identify suspected or wanted criminals or learn about community groups, events or meetings in your area 

https://www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk 

 

Follow us on Twitter: @tvp_mk     Follow us on Facebook: TVP Milton Keynes 

http://www.mknhwa.org.uk/
mailto:enquiries@mknhwa.org.uk
https://www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk/

